Racial discrimination
Bath House Case
On October 2011, Soojin Goo, a naturalized South Korean citizen formerly from Uzbekistan was denied entry to a public bath house in Busan, South Korea for being a "foreigner" despite showing her South Korean passport and resident registration card. According to the bath house, the denial was based on "Regular patrons' fear of contracting AIDS". After being denied entry, Goo sought help from local police. However, Goo was told to seek other baths houses since there are no legal basis for prosecuting ethnic discrimination in South Korean law. After this story caught the national attention in South Korea, many other cases of ethnic discrimination were reported. Yula Jahng, a naturalized South Korean citizen originally from Philippine, told a reporter from Munhwa Broadcasting Corporation that "Department store associates see our color of face and think that we are poor and tell us to get out no matter what."

Xenophobia in the media
A hate group called Anti-English Spectrum has been widely consulted by Korean newspapers about an alleged spree of foreign crime, which is mostly fabricated. In 2008, Seoul.com issued a press release referring to foreigners as "poisonous mushrooms" and "viruses". In their official apology, the website stated that "our English is much better than [the critics'] Korean" and that "they must learn the Korean culture of statics". In 2009, the Chosun Ilbo, one of Korea's largest newspapers, ran a week-long series of articles alleging foreigners were entering Korea deceptively to ensnare Korean women.
